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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes
Monday, September 13, 2021
Meeting Location: John Bauer Senior Center 17 West Street, Paxton, MA 01612
Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 Kirk R. Huehls, Clerk
Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
Liquor license request from Anna Maria College

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the request for a one day liquor license for Anna Maria College.  Unanimous, all in favor.
Easement for 8 Eagle Lane

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to recommend approval.  Open for discussion. 
· Travis Thibault, Director of Public Works, stated that there is a drainage issue on the property located at 8 Eagle Lane.  I would like to propose the following easement: 
  
           Easement entry way is approximately 115’ in width, running from the    
           southeastern corner of the property, north along the road edge.  It will run 
           approximately 120’ west of the road to where the easement will narrow to 50’ in 
           width from the southern property line and will hold that 50’ in width for an 
           additional 130’.  (The entire length of the easement along southern property line is 
           approx. 250’).
· Motion made.  Unanimous, all in favor.
COVID update

· (JP)
-    We are in a surge.
· Uptick in at the elementary school level.

· Some in school transmission.

· 10% of the school population ended up in quarantine.

· PCS has put more spacing in between the students where available.

· Test and stay program available at the high school.  Allows anyone that is a close contact to test daily.  This is a voluntary program.  Looking for more support from DESE to set up another site in Sterling.
· Last year we had 86 cases in the schools.  This year we are already at 36.

· Pool testing is not yet up and running per DESE.

· This Friday there will be a vaccine clinic at the middle schools and the high school which will be open to teachers, staff, parents, and students.

· When K to 12 are all eligible we hope to hold a clinic.
· We also hope to hold a clinic once the booster shots are available.

· (PB)  Have we had any serious illnesses at the school level?

· (JP)  Nothing serious enough that required hospitalization.

· (PB)  What support is the school lacking from DESE for the test and stay program?

· (JP)  Staffing and the tests.

· (KH)  When are people notified about the test and stay?

· (JP)  They are notified if they have been a close contact.  75% of our population in Massachusetts is vaccinated.  Hospitalization are what will drive mandates back if necessary.
COVID policies

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to recommend approval.  Open for discussion. 
· (PB)  Who on the Board of Health makes the call if an employee can come back to work?
· (JP)  We had hired a health agent with funding from CARES but that did not work out and now we do not have the budget to pay for this position.  We do need to hire someone to handle these issues.  We need funding and a person to fill the position.
· (PB)  I would like to see the Board of Health replaced with the Town Administrator. Who will then contact Julia and if she is not available will seek out someone else.
· (CR)  Board of Health / Designated person?
· (PB) Town Administrator / Designee?
· (JP)  Town Administrator / Designee that would consult with the Board of Health.
· (PB)  Amend motion to include this change.  Replace Board of Health with Town Administer /  Designee.
· Motion made.  Unanimous, all in favor.
Street light request for 155 Marshall St

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to recommend approval.  Open for discussion. 
· (PB)  There is already a streetlight just across the street and down one pole.  I’m concerned that if we do this more are to come.
· (KH)  How far is the closest pole?
· (PB)  15 to 20 yards.
· (CR)  It is dark at the end of the drive.
· (PB)  What is the cost if a residents makes the request to have a light added?

· (CR)  It adds about $14.00 to the resident’s monthly bill.
· (KH)  Couldn’t the resident run their own light out to the end of the driveway.  If we approve this then we will start to get other requests.
· (PB)  All in favor.  None

                All opposed. Unanimous, all opposed the motion.
· (PB)  Carol, please check with the Light Department to see what the cost would be for the resident to add the light themselves.  Also, can you contact the Town Administrator in Spencer to see who funded the Municipal Address Indicator Program.

· (JP)  Joe Early may be involved.  Look online for an application. 
Appoint Larissa Kennedy to the American Rescue Plan Act Committee
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the appointment of Larissa Kennedy to the American Rescue Plan Act Committee.  Unanimous, all in favor.
Establish and Appoint members to the Business Bylaw Review Committee 
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the establishment of the Business Bylaw Review Committee and appointment Kirk Huehls, Sheryl Lombardi, Kevin Quinn and Robert Pelczarski as new members.  Unanimous, all in favor.
Request from Cultural Council to use Town Common

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the request from the Paxton Cultural Council to use the Town Common on September 25th for the Artists on the Common.  Unanimous, all in favor.
Meeting Minutes

· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from August 30, 2021.  Unanimous, all in favor.  
· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve the Executive Meeting Minutes from August 30, 2021.  Unanimous, all in favor.  
Town Administrators update

· FEMA

We have received FEMA Covid 19 reimbursement to December 31, 2020, in the amount of $19,592.64. We have three unapproved claims with FEMA. There is every likelihood that these will not be approved and paid out prior to the end of FY22.

· SALT BID

The Co-Op has accepted a bid from Morton to supply salt to the participating towns in the amount of $74.85 per ton. This compares with $60.17 per ton last year.

· COMMUNITY COMPACT GRANTS

We have received two grants:

$21,000 to define and create comprehensive human resource polices

$13,500 to create comprehensive financial management polices

· RECREATION CONCERT SERIES

This coming Thursday at 6pm is the last chance this year to catch a concert at the Bandstand.  Come and listen to Donna Lee, a tribute to Patsy Cline.
· ANNA MARIA COLLEGE 75th ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION
AMC will be holding an event on Saturday, September 18th to celebrate their 75th Anniversary.  Open to the public.
Correspondence

· (PB)  Announcement from the library:
            New schedule for Richards Memorial Library Basement Book Sales Richards Memorial   
            Library will begin weekly book sales on October 1st from 11AM to 2PM. All books, CDs, 
           and toys will cost only 25 cents. Senior Center Directors and teachers needing appropriate 
           books may select their books for free. The annual two day Book Fair will be rescheduled
           for the spring. 
Public Session
· Mr. David Bloom of 489 West Street introduced himself as a new town resident and expressed an interest in joining the Capital Improvement Committee.

· (CR)  We will bring forward your appointment to the Committee at our next meeting.

· Adjourned Meeting at 7:57pm, Unanimous all in favor.  (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 4, 2021, at 7:00pm.  
Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Agenda

Attendance list
Town Administrators update

Meeting minutes
Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
